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Dear Janice,





RE: PA16/07703 and PA16/07704 – 1 Chapel Terrace, St Mawes TR2 5BH





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application and first wish to commend the applicant on the revision to the proposed windows to the extension which are more in keeping with the existing listed building than those on the pre-application. 





However, the Group still consider that the proposed roof to the extension is not in conformity with Roseland Plan policies CV1(i), CV2, CV3, GP2(iii) and HO9(iv). Whilst appreciating the restraints of the site and the applicant’s desire to limit any adverse impact on the amenity of local residents, the Group have concerns over the proposed non-traditional pitch and materials. The Group suggest that the latter could be addressed by laying appropriately coloured slates over a waterproof base material. 











Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group











Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.





From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”
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